


FoGG Committee Meeting - 10th August, 2021
Present: Sue Freer; John Freer; Eleanor Dodson; June Wood; Julie Couttie; Ruchi Gulat; Steve Astin.
Apologies: Liz Maynard, Karen Thomas
The Minutes were approved; there were no matters arising which were not already on the agenda.
Finance Report Steve outlined a possible problem with the HSBC bank account. This a so-called Community Account which carries no charges. Banks in general are anxious to shed these non-profitable accounts, and HSBC has asked for a review, and may decide to close the account. Steve has identified another bank, NatWest,  which may accept the account if HSBC closes it. 
The current funds are given below. 
Gym equipment - The quote was for £9936exVAT. CYC Community Challenge Fund had awarded £5900, and the Ward offered £1500, leaving a shortfall of £2536. However now the Community Involvement officer, Shiona Marsh, has contacted Steve to say they will allocate a further £2536 to make up the total, providing the original quote still stands. Karen will be asked to contact the supplier to see if this is so, then Steve will resubmit the application to cover the full remaining costs.
The average kiosk session takings since opening on July 3rd are £95 a session – up from 2019. There is a reserve available now of about £3000. 
John asked for suggestions for using the available money. 
Anne Hart has suggested funding a defibrillator to be positioned nearby. Costs range from about £800 up. 
Eleanor suggested using some towards heavy gardening work, eg removing blackberries or pruning trees. June asked could we pay someone to use the edging machine on a regular basis. 
Ruchi would like the playground to be refurbished, partly to provide some facilities for older children. Interested parents will be encouraged to lobby the Council. Julie suggested asking local schools to participate. 
AGM This is scheduled for 13th October at 7.30 in the Methodist Church Hall. John indicated that he would like to resign as Chairman and asked for suggestions for his successor.
Scarecrow Trail There are only a few entrants, but more seem to be in the offing so it will go ahead. More entry forms are needed for the kiosk, but June still has some spare. Karen will put information on Facebook; The banner dates are being updated and they will be put up soon. Karen has recruited Danielle Ward to be the mystery judge, and she will come to the kiosk this Saturday to see what she needs to do. Julie is organising maps and other paperwork, and Steve will laminate these as needed. A graphic designer, Tim (and Rosie) Furness, who have moved to 10 Main Av. have offered to help with this.  
Kiosk This is working well. People are happy to have it back.
Locking There is a shortage of volunteers. Any recruits gratefully welcomed.
There was no information about the mosaic gardens, the use of the Petanque court, or when the table tennis table would be installed.
A.O.B. Julie was thanked profusely for supplying a bottle of wine.
Date of Next Meeting September 28th Ascot House 7 pm.



